Draft minutes of the AGM of Meidrim Community Council held on Tuesday 30th May 2023 at 6.30pm.
1. Apologies: Cllr D Mason.

2. Minutes of the AGM held 16th May 2022.
            Minutes accepted as correct.

3. Chairman’s Report:

Chair wished to highlight the following highlights from the past year:-

Working together with the Welfare committee to install playground fence and improve the Riverside Walk footpath. Also, the success of having Cllr Crane as a representative between the two bodies. MCC have supported the projects with funding. 

Thank you to Matt and Dan for the work carried out on the footpaths.

Unfortunately, there was a lack of communication/understanding with County Council regarding the bridge work however the footpath situation is much improved. Good to have a reliable local contractor to carry out work for MCC.  

Village Green- tried the hay meadow and make sure grass is collected. 

Traffic calming – more has been done to address this with speed bumps and the road by New Inn.

New fence behind the bus shelter.

Car Park/PCs – burst pipes repaired, heating and lighting updated, damaged external area repaired with concrete. Defibrillator positioned on external wall of PCs.

Thanks to Cllr Sinden and Glyn Phillips for always making sure the PCs are cleaned and well maintained. Best wishes to Glyn for a speedy recovery.

Notice boards repaired. 

Issues not fully addressed over the past year:-

Traffic Order - no progress despite a lot of work. Ongoing for a number of years.
Penybont Farm – nothing done.
Enforcement issues – no sensible proposals and just as poor.
Social housing and landscaping within the area are important and hopefully will be supported going forward.
One Planet – a meeting had to take place after the deadline.
Broadband – moving slowly.   
It is felt that County Council do not address issues highlighted to them by Community Council. However, Chair wished to thank CCllr Lewis for all her support and for doing her utmost to support MCC and being the link with County Council.

Thank you to Chairman Steven Kind for getting things done within the village through hard work. 

     4.     Election of officers

(i) Chairperson: Cllr Tess Sinden.
(ii) Vice-Chairperson: Cllr Matthew Barnikel.
(iii) To receive all Councillor’s declarations of acceptance
(iv) One vacancy: Advertised on website.   
(v) Meidrim Welfare Liaison:  Cllr Rona Crane

(vi) School Liaison:  Cllr Dyfrig Mason

(vii) One Voice Wales Liaison: Vacant. Clerk to continue to share information as necessary. 
(viii) Personnel Sub Committee: Cllrs Selwyn Runnett, Rona Crane, Buddug Thomas.
(ix) Environment Working Group: Cllrs Selwyn Runnett, Steve Kind and Buddug Thomas.   

     5.     To agree
 (i)          Standing Orders accepted. Clerk to put current version onto website.  
(ii)         Code of Conduct, Social Media, and Welsh Language policies to be agreed at a later date and put onto website. Also, Welsh versions where available.  
(iii)        Agreed meeting dates and times for the year to be last Tuesday of month, to commence at 7pm, two-hour duration maximum. 
      6.     Financial Report from Clerk

       Clerk updated that Audit had been prepared ready for Internal Auditor. Agreed quote of £100 for internal audit.
      7.     Chair remuneration - It was agreed to keep it at £200, to be paid at the November meeting.
      8.    Urgent business – none.
CCllr Lewis wished to thank everyone for the important role the Community Council plays in the ongoing support of Meidrim village. Thanks also to Cllr Kind for chairing the council so well over the past two years as well as the Clerk. 

CCllr also highlighted her disappointment in that the plan for Penybont farm had been rejected. The plan had been accepted in good faith and due to circumstances rejected by CCC in the same way. 

CCllr Lewis passed on her best wishes to all for the coming year.  

            Date of the next meeting:  28th May 2024.
